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GHRA – Annual General Meeting
Date : 

28th May 2011   10.35am (Concluded at 11.45am)

Venue:

Village Hall, Manor Road.


Minutes


Chairman: 

John Poulten
Hon. Secretary:
Paul Withams

Treasurer:

Denys & Lindy Strich



John Poulten welcomed everyone, including our visitors Deputy Mayor Mark Cossens, Cllr Robert Bucke and PCSO Michelle Pittey & Danny Patterson.
On behalf of GHRA, John presented an engraved pewter tankard to Robert Bucke for his two years of service to the Village as F&WTC Mayor.
John welcomed Chris Keston the newly elected Great Holland Councillor and in Alan’s absence, asked Jeanne Large to pass on the Village’s thanks to Alan for his years of support and service in that role.  

Apologies for Absence: were received from:  

Alan Large, Sylvia Nicoll, Malcolm Graham, John Halls (Mayor).
Minutes of the last meeting (29th January 2011) were approved - as published in Village Voice.

Matters Arising

John advised that due to problems in printing Village Voice, his usual open letter to the Village had not been received by the majority – but would be coming soon.  

· Local Listing : Tendring District Counsel has still to organise a meeting to  provide more information on proposals for the local listing of notable properties in the area.

· The Kissing Gate stolen from the footpath in Church Lane has now been reinstated.

· Queens Diamond Jubilee : John has no replies to his letters to interest groups meeting within the village regarding collectively organising a celebration for next year’s Queens Diamond Jubilee.
· 58 Bed Dementia Unit : The planning agreement was expected to be signed in June when planning permission for the access and revised roadworks would be given. Development would be capable of starting thereafter.

Police Update
PCSO Michelle Pittey provided a summary on the 15 Great Holland related incidents logged by the Police since the last meeting:

· 6 Road Traffic incidents : Including - 
2 Road Traffic Collisions, Drink Driver, Broken down vehicle, Diesel spill in Pork Lane.

· 9 Crime related incidents : Including - 
Theft of a vehicle from Rectory Road – found burnt out in Colchester
ABH with an Axe (person arrested and charged) 
Attempted burglary in Laxton Grove, 
Theft in Pork Lane of apples & horse feed.
Concern for welfare call
Suspicious vehicle (registered to Hereford, but owner not traced)
Trespass
Petrol syphoned from a vehicle – positive evidence has been collected.
General Police advice given: 

· Be sure to secure Garden sheds / outbuildings after gardening – to avoid theft of tools, mowers etc.

· When leaving your vehicle, NEVER leave SatNavs + Cradles, handbags or valuables on display in cars.

· Be on watch for Prowlers – an increasing number of Oil / Fuel thefts have occurred in Tendring area, following the sharp increase in fuel prices.

If in ANY doubt contact : 
· PCSO Mobile number 07850 631017

· Essex Police Non-Emergency number  0300 333 4444 

· In an emergency, 999

Speed Camera Training.

PCSO Danny Patterson invited residents to play their part in catching speeding cars:

· Use of a speed gun has been shown to have a definite impact on speed reduction.

· Training is Free

· Residents will be accompanied by a  PC or PCSO (therefore no personal risk)
· Going out with Police once a week will enable them to cover far more roads within the Village.

A number of residents expressed an interest in having their road monitored.

Summary :

The more people that volunteer to accompany the Police – the more roads that can be covered.

Anyone interested should contact :
PC Robert Willmott on : 07624 800101 or 0300 333 444 (EXT 487552) or Email : robertwillmott2@essex.pnn.police.uk


Treasurer’s update- provided by Denys & Lindy Strich

· Audited accounts were presented (to be published separately in Village Voice) .

· Figures represented a loss, generated by reduced sales of Christmas Cards – however considerable stock remains and can be sold for this year.

· Aside subscriptions, funds were increased by Social events (Christmas social & beetle drive – for which thanks was given to Sandra Mooney for organising.)

· Denys presented a graph demonstrating the number of households, road by road, who supported the Residents Association.  
Of the circa 500 houses in Great Holland, only 85 had paid the fee of £2 per person (£4 per family).  Table to be published in Village Voice.

A reminder that a Year’s membership costs only £2 per person (or £4 per family) 
If you haven’t already done so – please send your subs to :
Denys & Lindy Strich, The Warren, Church Lane.
Alternatively, Standing order forms are available for convenience.

Election of Committee :  
The current officers agreed to stand for a further year and were re-elected.

Note : Anyone interested in taking on a role on the committee should contact John Poulten or Paul Withams to discuss opportunities.

Planning Matters -

· Local Development Framework (Five Year Plan) :  
Document is soon to be published by TDC.  
John explained that the Plan and associated designated Village Envelope is key.
Any change in the current Village Envelope will be reviewed and if required, challenged on behalf of GHRA members.

· Application to build a house in The Paddock (Off Main Rd) :  
F&WTC approved the application to build a substantial single dwelling.
However TDC have refused permission, given the property would be built on land designated in the Coastal Protection Zone.

· Traveller Site – Halstead Rd, Kirby.
Land next to Willow Farm House, nr Kirby School, has been sold.  The land does not have planning permission, however trees have been removed and an access way created.

F&WTC have reasons to believe the land has been sold to an individual who has in the past permitted Travellers to set up a permanent base – therefore F&WTC are watching closely.

Cllr Mark Cossens noted that unlike trespass, it is far harder to control the arrival of travellers who have purchased land (albeit without planning permission). Based on Kirby’s experience, his advice was :

a) For Land Owners to be certain who they were really selling the land to.

b) To ensure residents value and support a strong Residents association – rather than reacting after an event. 

· Delegated Powers.
The members voted that in instances where a planning application was contrary to Planning Policy and/or contrary to the GHRA Parish Plan and Design Statement, the committee should object to the proposal on behalf of the GHRA.

· Footpath to Sea Wall at Kirby :  
Robert Bucke explained that whilst the breach of the sea wall in Kirby has been agreed, the movement of the Footpath had not.  The breach would render the current Quay Lane to Island Lane circular walk impossible, instead creating 2 disjointed J shaped routes.

He encouraged residents to join Kirby on a planned walk of that country walk around 10th or 17th July (Details to be published in the F&W Gazette.)
Submissions supporting the retention of the circular walk should be made to local councillors (contact details available in Village Voice).
 AOB

Thanks were given to Karen Withams for donating the tea / coffee and home-made cakes for the meeting.  

Dog nuisance.

Sandra Mooney received a phone call requesting the topic of anti-social dog behaviour be raised at the AGM.  The person commented of Dog mess and noise in their road, however refused to leave a name, or a road in which the problem had occurred.

John reminded the members that a Dog Warden was available to address such concerns – contact details can be found in Village Voice.

Rubbish / Littering 
Comments were made regarding litter seen in ditches when walking along Little Clacton road and Pork Lane.

Wendy Drake mentioned that like her, residents could collect litter when / if seen.

A suggestion was made that the problem is contributed by open top lorries collecting waste (where the rubbish can then blow away.)  It was suggested that if seen, TDC will ensure that the matter is addressed (Sandra Mooney gave an example to illustrate).

Next Meeting 
Saturday 1st October 2011 : 11.15am (for 11.30am start)
Village Hall, Manor Rd : 
Postscript
Robert Bucke further emailed to thank the Residents for his gift, saying : 
I cannot say how overwhelmed and grateful I am to have received from GHRA such a generous gift in acknowledgement of my efforts in support of Great Holland village and residents, particularly during my 2-year term as Town Mayor. 

I need hardly say how much I admire all the work which so many village residents contribute in making it such a great community to live in, and the village has become very special to me during my 12-year period of service through election as your district councillor. 
In doing so, I gladly commit myself to continuing to respond to the needs and wishes of Great Holland, and working with Great Holland Residents Association, which so effectively represents the village. 

I pay tribute also to the works of Alan Large during his term as town councillor, and feel sure that Chris Keston will commit himself equally to the future of the village, with a younger perspective on all matters.

Please convey my very grateful thanks to the committee and members of GHRA, and I shall look forward to seeing you all at regular meetings, as usual. 

My very best wishes to the association for many future successes.  Robert
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